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to provide advice to the Minister of Commerce, presumably about whether an
airport warrants some form of greater control.

However, thus far it is probably not being unfair to suggest that no one has
bothered to go through the Disclosures of the three airports in any serious way.
Assiduous reading of broker reports on Auckland Airport and Infratil has thrown
up no reference to them. Even the Commission only dipped into the Disclosures
when it prepared its $56¢ reports on the Airports’ 2012/3 redetermination of
aeronautical prices,

It is apparent that the key role of the Disclosures is to inform communications
between the Commission and the Minister and by inference the Ministry of
Business, Innovation and Employment {as adviser to the Minister). As such, we
believe the Ministry should clarify how it will go about exercising its role in this
discussion.

There are a number of aspects to our request, but the key reason why the Ministry
should be more proactive relates to the chain of events in which the Disclosures
play a part. In total this could be described as the Commission defining what the
airports must disclose (via the Input Methodologies) and subsequently reviewing
the resulting Disclosures and providing advice to the Minister, with the Minister
presumably then secking the views of the Ministry, and so on.

Any airport which incurs the displeasure of the Commission faces either an
interminable period of uncertainty or changing tack to comply with the
Commission’s judgement. In effect this means the Commission can determine
prices and investments, unless the airport can endure a lengthy period of
uncertainty and criticism.

When the Commission concluded that Wellington Airport’s 2012 price
redetermination was likely to result in over-earning from FY2015, and reported
accordingly, the Airport had the narrow choice of several years of uncertainty or
adjusting to deliver compliance with the Commission’s views. However, there
was little real capacity to wait and see, because no one had any idea of how the
Ministry / Minister would respond and the uncertainty and the risk of rigid heavy
handed price and investment control effectively forced an early decision to
comply.

While this situation arose due to differences of opinion (between Commission and
Airport) about Wellington’s 2012 price redetermination, it will be the Disclosure
information which will inform this process in future.

We believe that the Ministry should now be proactive and clarify its position to
whatever extent is compatible with the Commission’s independent
responsibilities. Assuming for a moment that Wellington had stuck to its guns
after the Commission’s 2013 S56g report, this would have resulted in the Ministry
undertaking a review of the advice and providing clarity as to its thinking. All we
are seeking is that the Ministry go ahead and provide that clarity now.

For example, the Commission refuses to undertake comparative analysis. It does
not look at Wellington Airport’s charges or costs and compare them against
Christchurch’s, Auckland’s, or any comparable airport in Australia. The






